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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2018-49
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Finance Committee
Date of Introduction: January 23, 2017
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU, F, R
Date of Analysis: January 25, 2017
Type of Action: Appropriation; amendment to previous ordinance; direction to Building Inspection Division; request for emergency approval
Bill Summary: The bill appropriates $20,000 from the Franchise Fee Fuel Pipeline revenue account to the Building Inspection Division to provide funding for sending direct mail notices to eligible property owners to notify them of the availability of refunds of permit fees paid for roofing or certain electrical permits to repair damages caused by Hurricane Irma. The bill amends Ordinance 2017-695-E that created the hurricane damage permit refund program to extend the refund application deadline to July 30, 2018 and directs the Building Inspection Division to send direct mail notices to eligible property owners. Emergency action on first reading is requested.
Background Information: In December the Council created a program to offer refunds of building permit fees paid for roof repairs and certain specific types of electrical connection repairs related to damages caused by Hurricane Irma in September 2017 and the deadline for application was set at December 31, 2017. The Building Inspection Division reported that just over 120 refund applications were received by the deadline. The Council has determined that the difficulty of property owners being able to find available roofers due to the volume of work in the marketplace and the ineffectiveness of the original efforts to publicize the availability of the refund program likely means that many eligible property owners either have not heard about the program or have yet to be able to secure a roofer and pull permits for their work. This bill will provide funding for mailings to the owner of each property for which a potentially eligible permit was pulled informing them of the program and providing an application and affidavit form for certifying that the repairs for which the permit was issued are Hurricane Irma-related.
Policy Impact Area: Public information campaign
Fiscal Impact: The bill appropriates $20,000 from the Franchise Fee Fuel Pipeline revenue account to the Building Inspection Division to fund the mailing campaign.
Analyst: Clements
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